
LOUISIANA STATE
WRESTLING & BOXING COMMISSION
MINUTES
MARCH 15, 2023
EMBASSY SUITES, BATON ROUGE

1) ATTENDEES:  
BUDDY EMBANATO (B.E.)   
JAMES (JIMBO) STEVENSON (J.S.) 
JOHN GREEN, JR. (J.G.) 
DR. THOMAS FERGUSON (T.F.) 
HAROLD WILLIAMS (H.W.) 
ORAY ROGERS (O.R.) – absent - medical
JAMES BRENNAN (J.B.) 
ELMO BOUDREAUX – DEP. COMMISSIONER (E.B.)
RICKY NORRIS – DEP. COMMISSIONER (R.N.)
ADDIE FIELDS (A.F.) - ACCTG 

2) APPROVAL OF MINUTES & FINANCIAL REPORT:	
J.S. moves to accept February minutes as written; T.F. seconds; minutes accepted; T.F. moves to accept financial report as written; J.B. seconds; passed, all ayes.

3) INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS:
Jeremy Young:  Wrestling promoter applicant
Sherry and Eddie Cedotal – current Class A promoter/Class B applicant
      Matt Lancie
      Michael Thompson – wrestling promoter applicant
Dennis Dufrene - wrestler

4) RENEWALS/APPLICATIONS:
Jeremy Young: pro wrestler in business for 20 years;  J.G. reviews his app. He has reviewed the rules a little; from Shreveport; J.G. reviews rules, especially self-reporting rules etc., and reasoning behind only issuing Class B licenses to promoters known to be trustworthy to this commission.  J.B. moves to deny license at this time; J.G. seconds and recommends Mr. Young review rules and come back. J.G. asks him to provide financial documents and bond then we can consider a Class A license. Wants to do small shows.  B.E. reiterates why we don’t give Class B licenses out to individuals we haven’t known through his class A shows.  E.B. recommends he get an A license for a year then if all goes well, get a B license.  Never been suspended or denied a license; no felonies; J.G. moves to grant Class A license pending receipt of financial papers and bond.   H.W. seconds; license granted pending receipt of docs, all ayes.

Michael Thompson:  He would also like to apply for a Class B license. J.S. explains only 5 Class B licenses are available and only to well-known promoters with good records as previously explained to Mr. Young; fill out applications and we’ll review.  J.G. again reviews why it won’t happen.  Matt Lancie says he knows him through Wildkat.  Says he’ll be available to oversee Thompson.  Show in May will be good experience for him to work closely with Lancie and get reviewed. J.B. moves to deny application at this time. H.W. seconds, application denied; no further discussion.  

Dennis Dufrene & Eddie Cedotal bring up ambulances getting too expensive through Acadian Ambulance.  Can we have fire rescue EMTs instead of ambulance service?  Rules outline what’s needed ringside; doesn’t necessarily have to be an ambulance; can use fire dept. as long as they have the required equipment as outlined in General Rules.

Eddie and Sherry Cedotal: previous applicants for Class B license for Sherry; Eddie already has a Class A. JG reviews problem that income is community property and sharing the profits of Class B because Eddie already has an A license.  He suggested several scenarios where it might be okay such as forming her own corporation, etc. Will research the issue more. Eddie says that Mike Beadle (Class B promoter) is in a business arrangement with Clarencc Godspeed (?) so he has both A & B options for events. Commission is not aware of the arrangement and would like to know more about it.  T.F. moves to get him (them) to the next meeting; H.W. seconds; E.B. will contact them.

5) OLD BUSINESS:
J.S. opens the Quentin Henry Hearing on 10/2022 complaint. J.G:  official 11/1/2022 complaint requested a hearing to object/reverse event that he was deemed as lost by BK referee; there were several continuances; 2/23 hearing was continued to 3/15; Dr. Smith could not appear. Mr. Henry contacted J.G. to request another continuance and then wanted to withdraw the complaint.  J.G. advised Mr. Henry that we were going forward with the hearing anyway due to the complaints were also against other officials. Whether he showed or not was not pertinent.  J.G. moves that due to Mr. Henry’s failure to appear he will issue an order to dismiss the complaint. J.B. seconds; passed, all ayes to dismiss. J.G. will mail via USPS and electronically.  J.G. will send notice to all.  Neither R.N. nor B.E. were involved in the votes or expressed any opinions as they were witnesses in complaint.

J.B. moves to end the hearing; H.W. seconds; J.S. declares complaint dismissed and hearing is closed.
6) NEW BUSINESS:
No discussion.
7) PAST SHOWS:
Boxing: one cancelled and 4/22 show in N.O. moved to 4/21.
Wrestling: no issues
MMA:  no issues

8) UPCOMING SHOWS:
Boxing:  None
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wrestling: 3/18 Josh Newell (B) Monroe; 3/18 Joey Comeaux (A) Lafreniere Park, Metairie; 3/25 Eddie Cedotal (A) Plaq; 3/25 Leonard Pinero (A) Natchitoches; All approved last month.

3/26 midgets in Leesville and in April Skylar midgets at Fred’s 4/1; 4/1 M. Beadle in Luling. J.B. moves to approve 3/26 and April events; J.S. seconds; passed all ayes.

MMA: 4/22 Dedham springs Joe Ancona; 4/28 AKA in Bossier. J.G. moves to approve; J.S. seconds; events approved, all ayes.

R.N: Bare Knuckles wants two more show dates.  Still on Temporary license; still working on emergency rules to refine the rules to finalize NOI.  J.G: Let’s leave them on probationary license and moves to renew probationary license for now; J.B. seconds. 

J.S., T.F. and H.W. vote against; J.G. and J.B. vote for; 3 votes nay not to extend probationary license. B.E. as Chairman does not vote.

J.S. would like to see what other states will do.  T.F. cites medical association stats on injuries; thinks it’s too brutal.  J.B: how serious were any injuries? R.N. says none serious; some stiches by their (BK) plastic surgeon they keep on staff; J.B: financially, how is BK doing? R.N: $17k in 3 (2?) events. J.B: profit without serious injuries should be given probationary license. J.G: arbitrary to deny license now after we’ve already agreed the sport is legal in this state; only one complaint and it was bogus. 

J.S. brings up validity of votes taken over zoom meetings to give the probationary license (?). J.G: We need valid reason to deny them. B.E: license was good for only 2 shows; J.G. will review whether we gave it for a year or not and inform BK of decision to deny future shows for now.

9) ADJOURNMENT & NEXT MEETING:
Next meeting:  April 12 looks good for all; T.F. moves to accept this date and adjourn.  J.S. seconds. Meeting will again be at Embassy Suites due to legistlature will still be in session. Meeting adjourned.


